LAS POSITAS COLLEGE

BASIC SKILLS COMMITTEE
(BaSk)
Report to Senate 10/14/09
Prepared by Lisa Everett, BaSk Chair

1. Presentation of draft 2009-2010 ESL/Basic Skills Action Plan and Expenditure Plan (10/5/09)  – See memo below and Plan attachments.

2. Next BaSk meetings:

a. Today, October 14, 2:45-4:15pm room 2014 – recap of LC Open House, BSI Workshop Team for November, and Review draft Action/Expenditure Plans.
b. Wednesday November 11, 2:45-4:15pm room 2014 – View data related to student assessments, placements, enrollments.

From:

Lisa Everett, BaSk Chair

To:

Academic Senate and Basic Skills Committee members

Date:

10/14/2009

Subject:
2009-2010 ESL/Basic Skills Action Plan and Expenditure Plan
Dear Faculty,

Please find attached the 2009-2010 ESL/Basic Skills Action Plan and Expenditure Plan (drafted 10/5/09) due to the State Chancellor’s Office by October 30, 2009.  Based on college-wide discussions and evaluation of last year’s Action Plans, each college must complete a new Action Plan.  On the Action Plan, we have specified our planned actions for this upcoming year and respective effective practices that will be implemented to progress toward our BaSk Goals and 5 Year Plan (presented to LPC Senate 9/9/2009).  
The Action Plan drives the completion of the Expenditure Plan.

In the Expenditure Plan, the college must indicate the planned expenditures per mandated category.  The total amount must equal the college’s 2009-2010 allocation of $90,000, which is the current minimum required by budget language.  On the Expenditure Plan, approximate costs associated with expenditures have been included for your viewing.  The approximate costs are highlighted in the attached document, and are for internal use only; they will be removed prior to submission to the State Chancellor’s Office.  

The Action Plan and Expenditure Plan items are purposefully “broad” to allow us some flexibility as we move through the process.  These plans, however, will guide our activities and prioritize our funding related to basic skills.  We will use these plans to help insure that all of our basic skills efforts are moving in the same direction, with the same intentions and expectations.  Even though we don't have a lot of money coming our way this year, we do want to use it effectively.  

2009-2010 marks the first year with a BaSk Committee reporting to the Senate.  We are navigating new waters of decision making regarding basic skills.  Basic Skills is a collaborative effort between Administration and Faculty, and both parties will need to agree and sign the documents.  As Chair of the BaSk committee, I will serve as a liaison between Administration and the Senate, and assist with communication, process, and discussion, so that our basic skills efforts are transparent, equitable, and best serve our students.  
The Basic Skills Committee and the Academic Senate are both reviewing the attached Plans at respective meetings on October 14, 2009.  Next steps are for the Basic Skills Committee to recommend a final draft to the Academic Senate for approval at their October 28, 2009 meeting.  Documents will be submitted to the State Chancellor’s Office prior to the October 30, 2009 due date.

Thank you,

Lisa Everett

Basic Skills Committee Chair
